Vern Visit Easter 2009
Good Friday heralded the arrival of 42 guests from our Twin Village of Vern d’Anjou.  For many seasoned ‘Verners’, it was like slipping one’s feet into an old pair of slippers as old friends were greeted with warmth and familiarity.  For others, it was a new experience and perhaps the beginning of friendships that will continue the bond that we have with Vern.  Despite a 12 hour coach journey, they arrived in good spirits.  Welcoming 42 guests with 4 kisses each certainly takes a while!

Friday evening was spent trying to conjure up some rather rusty French accompanied by much gesticulation over a meal, with the wine lubricating the memory some what.  After a long day, the French guests were glad to hit the sack. 
After an early and rapid breakfast, the party headed off to London starting with a visit to a lively Borough market, followed by a guided walk led by the intrepid John White along the Thames passing landmarks such as the Golden Hinde, the Globe Theatre and the Tate Modern.  A relaxing stop for lunch at the National Theatre got us out of the drizzle and murky conditions for a while.  After lunch, a stroll across Jubilee Bridge and onto Covent Garden and the many shops and street entertainers on offer. Sadly the journey home was hampered by some Central London demonstrations which made the return from London later than anticipated.  

A quick turnaround and we were into the Village Hall for the first of the weekend’s parties. This one was a disco with a full 4 course meal provided by the Vern association committee (who all worked tirelessly throughout the weekend).

After a quiet start to Easter Sunday with a morning spent with host families, Sunday turned into a really busy affair. The Official Reception was well attended and the usual speeches and toasts in an interesting mix of Franglais were exchanged.  A quick lunch was followed by either beer tasting in the WI Hall (a repeat of a recent food and drink society event), a local walk or for many of the younger guests and hosts, a selection of indoor and outdoor games chez Fuller. The committee had a night away from preparing food as the Bakery stepped in to host the evening activities. A great band played virtually non-stop ensuring a full dance floor the entire evening.
So Monday dawned bright and sunny and we clambered onto the coach to travel to Denbies Vineyard, near Dorking. You might wonder why we had decided to take the French to a vineyard but it is a beautiful location. The vines are grown on a south facing hillside with the flint stone farm building set in the middle. We had a very interesting 360 degree film in a circular theatre explaining the  
history and geography of the estate with a member of staff who claimed her French was very rusty and then spoke rapidly with a perfect French accent!  After a ride in a little train through the production plant, we emerged for a comprehensive wine tasting and explanation of the wines and, of course, a chance to purchase some!  So after much tasting we were deposited at the bottom of Box Hill and given the opportunity to have a pre lunch walk to the top.  With much laughing and joking about each others physical fitness, most of us  
made it to the top only to find that the coach was having a much harder job than us to find it's way up with our picnics on board!  We then had a lovely hour in warm sunshine and fantastic views to eat and drink before sprinting back down again and home for a bit of R&R before the evening session.

After 4 days of partying you might think we would be flagging by this stage; far from it!  We had a barn dance booked for the evening and as soon as the music started the space was over-flowing with dancers. The French took to it with alacrity all clad in our check neckerchiefs and the hall decorated with "WANTED" posters of suspicious looking characters, alias all the guests and hosts who  
had been secretly photographed over the weekend. Good cowboy food of bangers and mash was served at half time and the weekend finished with a flourish.

With a lovely big send off at 7.30 the following morning, our guests managed to get their ferry before the blockade of French fishing boats closed the ports, and they were safely through and on their way back to Vern; the end of a warm and friendly weekend.

Anyone in Tatsfield is more than welcome to get involved in the twinning.  We are a friendly and big committee at present so give us a ring and we'll let you know about any events we do during the year that you might like to come along to and later in the year details of next year's trip.  We are also hoping to establish a pen friend link between the two schools.  The Stokoes were new hosts this year and the photo shows the family with their French guests.
Thanks to all the committee who worked so hard to prepare for the weekend – Johnny Panther, Althea Davies, Sean Mooney, Margaret Parsons, Sue Saunders, John White, Dennis Hayes, Carol Jordan and Rosie Fuller. Thanks also to their partners and to the 14 host families who contributed so much to making this a weekend to remember.

Peter Fuller, Alizon Mooney
